
 

BONSAI NEWS 

 

October 2018 

 
October 

Oct 2—MBS meeting 

           Elms revisted 

Oct 6-7 — Annual Exhibit 

Oct 20-Bonsai Basics #3* 

Oct 27-Bonsai Basics #4* 

Oct 27-Intermediate class* 

 

November 

Nov 6—MBS meeting 

           Winter Storage updates 

 

December 

No meeting 

 

 

January 

No meeting 

 

Feburary 

Feb 16—MBS meeting 

           Jennifer Price 

 

March 

Mar 5—MBS meeting 

            

 

 
*Open to MBS members only 
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Milwaukee  
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Information Line 
414-299-9229 

 
October Meeting 

 
October meeting topic will be 
Elms. If you received a Sibe-
rian Elm from the meeting in 
2017 please bring it to the 
meeting. Leo Schordje and 
Brian Sussler will be leading a 
planning session for the  
future of these elms. The 
elms have had a year to  
establish and grow roots, now 
is the time to make plans for 
their future.  
 
Leo & Brian will look at your 
elms and answer questions 
and offer advice on the  
future horticulture and  
future styling of these tree. 
It would be ideal if about 8 to 
15 of these elms were 
brought back to the meeting 
for discussion.  
 
Please text or call Leo at 847
-309-3821 and let him know if 
you are bringing your tree. 
Leo will let you know if the 
quota for the meeting is 
filled. This way we can spare 
you inconvenience of  
transporting a heavy tree. 
Hope to see your elms at the 
meeting.  
 

Next Meeting 

October 2, 2018 
6:45pm 

Boerner Botanical 
Gardens 

https://www.facebook.com/milwaukeebonsai.org/


President’s Message October 2018 
  

Fall may finally be here.  It’s been quite a 
strange spring and summer, to say the least.  I’m 
sure our tropicals have loved the hot and hu-
mid weather, but I am ready for some cooler 
temperatures.   
 
If you remember back to last year when we 
gave out collected elms to everyone at a meet-
ing you will be happy to know that we will re-
visit elms again for our Tuesday meeting in Oc-
tober.  If you did get an elm and it is still sur-
viving, please bring it along with your questions 
to the October 2nd meeting.  Leo S and Brian S 
will be talking about the next step to take with 
these trees and everyone would love to see 
how your tree is thriving.  If your tree didn’t 
make it the whole year, plan on joining the 
meeting to hear how others took care of their 
trees so you can learn about what to do differ-
ently next time you have a tree. 
 
Also at the Tuesday meeting, you will be voting 
for the board members for 2019.  There are 2 
new names on the slate, Erich B and Rick W.  If 
you would like to put your name on the slate 
for Executive Committee contact Kris Z or 
Penny T.  Otherwise you can nominate yourself 
at the meeting, before the vote. 
 
October also brings with it the time for our 
Annual Exhibit.  This year’s event promises to 
be a great display.  Since we are all allowed to 
have 2 trees judged this year I have been work-
ing twice as hard in order to get both of my 
trees up to par and ready for showing off.  See-
ing the finished product is rewarding, but the 
public does not realize how much work goes 
into prepping a tree for an exhibit.  I have been 
putting the finishing touches on my trees and 
displays for weeks now. 
 
Walter Pall is our guest artist at this year’s An-
nual Exhibit with help from Jennifer Price.  I  

 
 
have heard a lot of positive remarks about Wal-
ter and am very much looking forward to meet-
ing him finally.  If you are able to make it to the 
Friday night reception and critique be sure to 
have your MBS badge and your China Lights 
parking pass so you will be able to enter the 
parking lot and then the building.  Parking and 
entrance into the building should not be a 
problem on either Saturday or Sunday since 
China Lights does not start until 5pm. 
 
When you do visit the Annual Exhibit be sure 
to pick up the Bonsai Bucks you earned for vol-
unteering with MBS throughout the year.  
These bucks can be used for purchasing raffle 
tickets at the Annual Exhibit.  There will be 
many great items up for grab this year so don’t 
miss out on a chance to win something nice.  I 
look forward to seeing everyone at Meyer’s for 
the banquet on Saturday night.  This occasion 
promises to be a fun filled experience with oth-
er bonsai lovers. 
 
Just a reminder, sign up to bring your trees to 
the Annual Exhibit.  You can sign up on Event-
brite or bring the registration form located in 
this newsletter to the Oct 2nd meeting.  Regis-
tration has been extended to accommodate 
everyone. 
 
Finally, the Executive Committee is busily mak-
ing plans for an exciting 2019 full of new and 
interesting topics for meetings and workshops.  
If you have an idea for the next year, please 
contact a board member; the names and email 
addresses are located on the back of the news-
letter. You can talk to one of us at the Tues-
day meeting or at the Annual Exhibit.  We 
would love to hear your thoughts.  This is after 
all, your club also. 
 
Have a fun month,  
Melissa  



 

 

 

 

 
https://www.heritagefuneral.com/obituaries/Clarence-Toepfer/#!/Obituary  

Below is the slate of candidates for the 2019 Executive Committee: 

   President-Melissa J  1st VP-Bryan L 

   2nd VP–Erich B  Secretary-Leo S 

   Treasurer-Wally V           Director-Rob P 

   Director-Phil R  Director (3 yr)-Rick W 

A vote will be taken at the October meeting to elect your 2019 officers 

https://www.heritagefuneral.com/obituaries/Clarence-Toepfer/#!/Obituary


 
 
 
 
 
 

Please bring anything you would 
like to donate for our Annual 
Exhibit to the Tuesday evening 
October 2 Society meeting.  
 
And remember, this is a tax-
deductible donation to MBS 501 
(C) (3).  
 
Your help is greatly appreciated! 

We will accept tree  

registration forms,  

workshop and banquet  

registrations at the Tuesday 

October 2 meeting  

(previous information  

said Monday Oct 1). 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

Eventbrite 

Eventbrite 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/mbs-annual-exhibit-workshopsbanquet-tickets-48396115083
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/mbs-annual-exhibit-workshopsbanquet-tickets-48396115083


  
 

Eventbrite 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/annual-exhibit-trees-to-be-judged-tickets-47134792433


 



PO Box 240822 

Milwaukee, WI  53224 

Www.milwaukeebonsai.org 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

Next MBS meeting will be 

October 2, 2018 at 6:45pm 

Boerner Botanical Gardens 

9400 Boerner Dr 

Hales Corners, WI  53130 

 

 

 

President 

First VP 

Second VP 

Secretary 

Treasurer 

Director 

Director 

Director 

Past Pres. 

Melissa J 

Bryan L 

John H 

Leo S 

Wally V 

Rob P 

Bonnie P 

Phil R 

Judy S 

Newsletter 

Webmaster 

Melissa J 

Pam W 

2018 MBS OFFICERS 

Other Club Functions 

Director of Children’s Education—Jean S 

PAB Board—Ron F, Houston S & Jean S 

Autumn birds flocking 
Dipping and weaving as one 
Ballet in the sky 
 
~Joe N 
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